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MEMORANDUM

To:      The North Sea Commission

From:  Member Counties of the Regional Council for Western Norway:

             Møre og Romsdal, Sogn og Fjordane, Hordaland and Rogaland.


(also supported by other Norwegian Member Counties of the NMC) 

Re:  Draft Resolution, NSC General Assembly, 16 – 18 June 2004.

EUROPEAN TERRITORIAL COOPERATION:

Need for a new North Sea Programme.

     The North Sea Commission welcomes the new instrument European Territorial Cooperation, as proposed by the European Commission in the 3rd Cohesion Report.

    The North Sea Commission registers  with  interest that transnational cooperation is suggested to focus on strategic priorities of great importance within the North Sea Region: research and development, information society, environment, risk prevention and water management.

     Based on future needs and past experience, the North Sea Commission will strongly support a new North Sea Programme for the coming Structure Funds period.

     The North Sea Commission, being a strong and viable organization within CPMR, represents regions with long  standing  economic, social and cultural links.  The North Sea Commission has been an active promoter and a key force behind the successful North Sea  Programmes under INTERREG II and III. 

     The Norvision Document (INTERREG report from 2000) gives a spatial perspective for the North Sea Region.  Most of the vision statements drawn up in this document are still valid and also provide a sound basis for future activities.

     Many key themes for sustainable development in the North Sea Region have been dealt with by a  number of successful projects.  Among the issues addressed are: coastal zone management, promotion of sea transportation, cultural tourism and liveable cities, integrated water planning approach, better rural – urban connections etc.

     The knowledge and capital resources of the North Sea Region give the opportunity for innovative solutions. However, many of the challenges and problems within the region are long-term and fundamental in character, for example environmental threats, exploitation of natural resources, depopulation and structural changes.

     Some of the key issues addresses in the 3rd Cohesion Report invite transnational  cooperation.  A new North Sea Programme including priorities as indicated by the Commission will be highly relevant and useful for The North Sea Region in the years to come.

    In a future programme the North Sea Commission will also underline the importance of cooperation with state authorities, especially in regard to strategic issues.  Finally, it is suggested that future programmes should facilitate cooperation across programme areas, for example within risk prevention and water management.
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